THE UNIVERSITY OF WARWICK

Minutes of the Meeting of the MRP Full Team

held at 10.00 am, Tuesday 7th November 2006
Present:
Geoff Lindsay (Chair)

Alan Brown, Mark Childs, Marie Garnett, Kate Hughes, Sue Law, Paul Blackmore, Nikki Muckle
Apologies:
Gillian Hundt, Ruth Ayres, Robert Lindley
In attendance:
Sharon Neal, Val Bentick
1/06-07

Minutes of the Meeting held on 10Th July 2006

The minutes of the meeting were agreed. There were no matters arising.
2/06-07

Progress on Interviews

REPORTED:

Marie Garnett reported that the project reference groups were willing to continue their support for the project. The intention is to reflect interview themes back to the project reference groups for validation and further development.
The majority of interviews have now been completed and transcripts are being produced. A coding framework is being developed following the indexing of transcripts.
The issues involved in sharing data resulting from the interviews were discussed. It was agreed that the data should be anonymised by interviewers in order that the resulting transcript may be shared with the Full Team pending approval from interviewees. Interview recordings are to be managed confidentially.
It was reported that some interviewees had expressed concern that their interviews might be shared with Full Team members who are also their work colleagues.

Marie also reported on the work undertaken by Esme Butterfield, a student awarded an Undergraduate Research Scholarship Scheme bursary to support the project. This involved analysing responses from delegates prior to the June Conference. An in-depth analysis of the literature on mentoring has also been produced.
RESOLVED:
i) That the Full Team comprised those who were the original research team submitting the bid to ESRC. As such, it was proper that any data arising from the project should be open to their consideration and that Geoff Lindsay as PI had to be able to access all information.

ii) That there could be specific sensitivities where an interviewee was line managed or a close colleague of a member of the project team and that in such situations that member of the team would not have access to that original set of data.

iii) To clarify with interviewees this arrangement for respecting confidentiality and confirm their agreement that anonymised data be available to the full project team;

iv) To bring any issues arising from this back to Geoff in the first instance for resolution and to the group for discussion where necessary;

v) To ensure that, where requested, interviewees based in the same department or centre as a member of the Full Team, are subject to the special arrangement in ii);
vi) To arrange for the Full Team to have electronic access to anonymised transcripts, which is password protected. It was noted that some members of the group may not wish to take up this opportunity;
vii) To share the analysis of the literature on mentoring and the report produced by URSS student Esme Butterfield with the Full Team; and
viii) To share the analysis of data from interviewees with the Full Team.
3/06-07

External Links
REPORTED
Marie Garnett outlined the contact made initially via Mark Childs, with a PhD student Cathryn Bradshaw at the University of Calgary, who is covering similar ground in her study. Cathryn is about to conduct interviews with senior staff in her institution and has asked for access to the MRP interview schedule.
Kate Hughes suggested that it may be useful to discover whether the student concerned is linked to SRA (Society of Research Administrators) which includes members in the USA and Canada. If this is the case, it may prove a useful route into the North American network.
Marie Garnett reported on links made with the work of the Oxford CETL on Preparing for Research Management.

Nikki Muckle demonstrated a recently launched website managed by Cambridge, Leicester and Loughborough Universities which is addressing the professional development needs of Principal Investigators (PIs). The website is still in development and has been produced from focus groups at Cambridge, Leicester and Loughborough Universities, based on feedback from the national Research Leaders’ Survey.
The website includes a benchmarking template. The template will be issued to all HE institutions shortly. It was noted that named contacts may be offered and that this could be onerous to maintain.
It was also noted that the website will include online training sessions and resources on key topics. The website covers all disciplines. It was reported that Phase Two funding is apparently not yet secure.


RESOLVED:

i) That Cathryn Bradshaw be given access to the MRP interview schedule;
ii) That Cathryn Bradshaw’s links with SRA be investigated; and
iii) That Marie Garnett should seek to develop, on behalf of the project team, closer links with the Leadership Development for PIs website project
4/06-07

External Evaluation
REPORTED:
Marie Garnett outlined her discussions with an external evaluation consultant to undertake evaluation at the end of year 2. It was noted that there is an allocation of £1,000 in the budget for this.

RESOLVED:

That Sue Law and Marie Garnett would meet the consultant concerned early in 2007 to discuss this phase of the project
5/06-07

Future Plans
REPORTED:

Marie Garnett indicated that all interviews will be completed, transcribed and coded by early in the New Year. The analysis of nodes on NVivo will then be ready to commence. The team will then be seeking to establish patterns, possibly around career stage or HE partners. It was agreed that the Full Team would, where appropriate, support this analysis.
CAPD staff will co-ordinate the analysis process and will arrange a meeting to prepare for this. Members of the Full Team agreed to support analysis of data on specific nodes. Alan Brown agreed to provide an overview of the analysis for the Full Team later in the project.
Marie Garnett reported that, once the key issues are identified, these will be referred to the project reference groups, to the Google groups and to conference participants who agreed to be registered on the project database. The key issues will also be raised with and disseminated through the M1/M69 network for discussion.

The key themes identified in the analysis will also shape the literature reviews to give them a sharper focus.

Nikki Muckle proposed that the Full Team be mindful of the scope of the Cambridge/Leicester/Loughborough Universities website to ensure that there is no inappropriate overlap with the outcomes of the MRP.

RESOLVED:

i) Full Team members to support the analysis of data against identified nodes as follows: RSS- IPR, ethics, research product, finance, multiple partners (with Paul Blackmore) legal framework, managing partners, stakeholders;
ii) As Chair of the Regional Forum, Sue Law to put an item on the agenda of the December meeting of the M1/M69 network requesting co-operation/involvement on how to disseminate to the network the key themes identified in the analysis of data. She would also ensure that future opportunities are raised within the Forum as the project progressed; and
iii) Members of the Full Team involved in the analysis of data to meet before Christmas to prepare for that analysis in the New Year

5/06-07

Any Other Business
REPORTED:
Alan Brown reported that Chris Taylor, of Cardiff University, who is leading an ESRC project on Career Development of Researchers, is continuing to organise events in this area. It was proposed that he be involved, if possible, in the dissemination of data analysis.
Nikki Muckle reported that she has been elected Chair of the Research Administrators Group (RAG) and that ten HE institutions are members of the group. It was proposed that the RAG be asked to assist in the dissemination of data analysis. 

Geoff Lindsay extended his and the Full Team’s congratulations to Sue Law who has been appointed as Professor of Education and Director of Research in the Centre for the Study of Higher Education at Coventry University. Sue will be leaving Warwick in January, but was willing to continue to be involved in the project.
6/06-07

Next Meeting

RESOLVED:
That the next meeting of the group will be organised following the production of the data analysis timetable, for the end of February/early March and avoiding half term. 
�Sharon
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